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24326 Trobec St     Albany, MN 56307 

320 845-2416    stanthony@albanytel.com 
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PO Box 98      212 1st St SW     Avon, MN  56310 

320 250-5618     stbenedict@hohcatholic.org 
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PO Box 290     119 Main St      St Martin, MN  56376 

320 548-3550    stmartin@hohcatholic.org 
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PO Box 277     151 2nd St S       Albany, MN 56307 

320 845-2705    sevendolors@hohcatholic.org 

Wherever you are on your journey, we welcome you! 

elcome!�
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Reconciliation 

Anointing of the Sick 

Home Bound Communion 

Pastoral Visitation 

Prayer Requests 

If you have any of the above pastoral 

needs, please contact your Parish Office 

Bulletin announcements must be  

submitted 10 days prior to the date of 

the bulletin.  Contact your parish office 

for more information. 

Imagine the resurrected life of heaven to be like? When we try to get our minds around such an enormous concept, we can easily find ourselves at a 

loss. For some folks, the enormity of the question actually causes them to ignore the reality of heaven or even conclude that it does not exist. Jesus 

knew that the magnitude and grandeur of eternal life are really too much for us to grasp. He kept it simple and described What do you it in terms of 

relationship. The disciples treasured their relationship with Jesus, and he assured them, “Where I am you also may be.” Ultimately, that was enough for 

them to know. They would be with him. Strengthen your relationship with God as He is the way, the truth, and the life. Is the assurance that you will be 

with Him enough for you as well? 
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Some Burning Questions of our Day - 

When will we have mass again? 

Bishop Kettler is aligning with Governor Walz, so masses are suspended 

at least until May 18, and probably a little further.  The conversations 

about resuming public worship have begun to happen with our bishops 

and the governor’s office.  We can expect the risk of COVID 19 infection 

to continue for some time into the future, until proper testing and vac-

cination is fully developed and implemented.  So, they generally speak of 

the return to public worship in terms of “safely adjusting the dials” of 

moving out of the stay at home order.  They will want to assure that 

some workplace settings and small, family centered social settings can 

be conducted without a significant increase of diagnosed cases before 

they begin to open-up larger gatherings like public worship.   Please be 

aware that the Sunday mass obligation remains dispensed. 

 

So, the important question we are asking ourselves is HOW CAN WE DO 

THIS SAFELY? when the time does come.  You can expect there to be 

social distancing with the type of protective measures we began to insti-

tute before services were suspended, and even greater measures of 

safety. 

 

When will we be allowed to enter the church to 

pray again? 

We have resumed specified hours when churches are open for private 

prayer.  Please see the front page of the bulletin for specific times.  

There can be no more than 10 people in the church at one time, and 

someone must be present who assures that everyone is praying at a 

safe distance.   

 

How about funerals, weddings, baptisms, confir-

mations, and 1

st

 communions? 

We have resumed weddings, funerals, and baptisms again with a maxi-

mum of ten people for the present time.  It remains our hope to have 

these other celebrations this summer.  Specific dates for Confirmation 

and 1

st

 Communion are still not formulated, and they will depend on our 

ability to have a plan for safety in place.  Even if these celebrations are 

smaller, and dispersed into multiple celebrations, they will be great cele-

brations of life! 

 

Is it still possible to get blessed palms this year? 

We blessed our palms on Palm Sunday and set them in the cooler.  They 

were beginning to dry up, and there was no clear date when we would 

be allowed to distribute them.  So, thanks to some generous parishion-

ers we have made hundreds of crosses and braded creations to be 

available when we are able to open our churches again.  Please keep 

your eye out for them at your parish. 

 

Scripture Quote for the Week 

 

Beloved: come to him, a living stone, rejected by human beings but 

chosen and precious in the sight of God, and, like living stones, let  

yourselves be built into a spiritual house to be a holy priesthood to offer 

spiritual sacrifices acceptable to God through Jesus Christ. 

1Peter 2:4-5 

All who are ill in our community, especially;  

Abbey Gertken, Al Malley, Alice Eichers, Alice Luethmers, Ann Summers, 

Anna May Fleischhacker, Arlene Landowski, Brooklynn Moscho,  

Bud & Jean Terres, Deb Schulzetenberge, Dennis Nack, Diane Rotter, 

Dick & Jean Pike, Don Heurung, Ervin Zierden, Fr Raymond Monsour, 

Gilbert Jagielski, Hanna Hamann, Helen Thome, Henry Teigland,  

Ione Heinen, Irene Hoppe, Jack Petermeier, James Hudson, Jesse Job, 

Joan M. Achmann, Judi Brekke, Kathleen Goebel, Katie Wimmer,  

Kevin Athmann, Linda Gertken, Lindsey Karki, Lisa Jensen, Marie Heinen,  

Marilyn Marthaler, Mary Geise, Mary Kroll, Mary Maile, Melvin Bauer,  

Nansi Vos, Reagan Zierden, Tim Merten, Tom Geislinger, Tony Cherne, 

Tony Lenneman, and all their caregivers. 

 

                       Pastor: Father Edward Vebelun, OSB  

        320 492.6877       pastor@hohcatholic.org  

 

   Parochial Vicar:  Father Julius Beckermann, OSB  

        320 223-5463       jbeckermann@csbsju.edu  

 

   Sacramental Minister: Father Greg Miller, OSB  

        320 291.5223       glmiller@csbsju.edu 

 

   Business Director: Charlene Lahr  

        320 241.2159      charlene.lahr@hohcatholic.org 

   Pastoral Associate: Rhonda Dingmann  

        612 308.4930      rhonda.dingmann@hohcatholic.org 

 

Church of Saint Anthony 

Office Hours: M & W 8am-noon; Th 8am-11am 

 

Office Manager: Joan Stich  

        320 845.2416       stanthony@albanytel.com 

 

Church of Saint Benedict 

Office Hours: M - Th 8:30am-4:00pm 

 

Office Manager:  Cheryl Kalis 

        320 250.5618      cheryl.kalis@hohcatholic.org 

 

 Religious Education, Music & Liturgy: Jason Prigge 

        320 356.0763       jason.prigge@hohcatholic.org 

 

  

Church of Saint Martin 

Office Hours: T, W & Th 9:00am–noon 

 

Office Manager: Mary Jo Schlick  

        320 548.3550       stmartin@hohcatholic.org 

 

 Faith Formation & Youth Ministry Rhonda Dingmann  

        612 308.4930       rhonda.dingmann@hohcatholic.org 

 

Church of Seven Dolors 

Office Hours: M - Th  8:15am-4:00pm;  F  8:15am-3:00pm 

 

    

   Faith Formation & Youth Ministry: Toni Hudock  

        320 845.5405       toni.hudock@hohcatholic.org 

 

   Music & Liturgy:  Karen Heitzman 

        320 845.2705              karen.heitzman@hohcatholic.org 

 

Holy Family School 

160 2nd St S   Albany, MN  56307 

 

 Principal:  Maria Becker  

        320 845.2011    hfsprincipal@holyfamilyalbany.com 

 

Oratory of Saint Catherine 

Contact Church of St Martin or:        Barb Kohorst   320 548.3319 
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Please keep in your prayers the families of 

Theresa Evens who passed away on April 30th and 

Greg Hartung who passed away on May 2nd and 

Mary Binsfeld who passed away on May 4th 

 

 May all the souls of all the faithful departed, through  

the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

Vacation Bible School 

VBS for the summer of 2020 has been CANCELLED.  

 

Castaway 

Castaway 2020 has been cancelled for the year. Refunds will be issued, 

thank you for your patience.  

�� https://myparishapp.com/This is a free downloadable app to connect 

to the Harvest of Hope Catholic Community. 

�� https://formed.org/ This is available to all parishioners of the     

Harvest of Hope Catholic Community. 

��  https://giveusthisday.org/   click on the digital icon in upper right 

hand corner to sign up for the month of April. 

�� GIVE  US THIS DAY paper copies are available at each parish en-

trance- please consider a subscription to this resource. 

��  https://dynamiccatholic.com/daily-reflections  

��  https://www.loyolapress.com/  

��  Project YM Youth Group LIVE broadcast will be one hour long, 

games, music, speakers. For grades 6 and up to have Youth 

Group  projectym.com/  

 

TV Mass Resources  

�� Albany Mutual Telephone Channel 19 – Harvest of Hope Mass -  

       Airs 10:00am Tuesdays 

�� Albany Mutual Channel 12 (KSTC) at 11:00am Sunday 

�� Benton Cable Channel 19 – Airs 10:30am Sundays 

Please Note: Charter Spectrum Cable (St. Cloud Area) Channel 178 

– no longer offers playback services of the Sunday Mass as of De-

cember 31, 2019. 

�� Charter Spectrum Channel 17 (KSTC) at 11:00am 

�� LA-TV Channel 10 – Airs 1:00pm Thursdays 

�� Runestone Telephone Channel 6 – Airs 5:30am and 2:30pm      

Sundays and Wednesdays 

�� Community Connection (Arvig) Channel 14 – Airs 10:30am Sundays 

�� Tri-City Cable Channel 10 – Airs 10:30am Sundays 

�� WRAC Channel 8 – Airs 8 :00am and 5:00pm Wednesdays and      

10:00am Sundays 

�� Eternal Word Television Network (EWTN)       

           Midco - Channel 73        

           Mediacom - Channel 094    

           Dish - Channel 261   

           DirecTV - Channel 370 

 

During these times of fear and uncertainty, now more than ever, we need 

to cling to the hope we have in Jesus. Please consider tuning into Spirit 

92.9 and K-yes on AM 1180 or 93.5 FM for messaging of hope and  

encouragement. We know that many people are seeking positivity during 

this time, and you will find exactly that on these two Christian stations.  

The next scheduled class will be held on Saturday,  

June 6th, at 10:00 am.  All couples looking to have their 

child baptized will need to attend this class, held at  

Seven Dolors, prior to scheduling the baptism.  Please 

call Toni Hudock to register for the class at  

(320) 845.5405. 
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Sunday:   Acts 6:1-7/Ps 33:1-2, 4-5, 18-19 [22]/1 Pt 2:4-9/Jn 14:1-12  

Monday:  Acts 14:5-18/Ps 115:1-2, 3-4, 15-16 [1ab]/Jn 14:21-26 

Tuesday:    Acts 14:19-28/Ps 145:10-11, 12-13ab, 21 [cf. 12]/Jn 14:27

-31a  

Wednesday: Acts 15:1-6/Ps 122:1-2, 3-4ab, 4cd-5 [cf. 1]/Jn 15:1-8  

Thursday: Acts 1:15-17, 20-26/Ps 113:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 7-8 [8]/Jn 15:9-

17  

Friday:  Acts 15:22-31/Ps 57:8-9, 10 and 12 [10a]/Jn 15:12-17  

Saturday:   Acts 16:1-10/Ps 100:1b-2, 3, 5 [2a]/Jn 15:18-21 
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A “Giving Link”  is available on the  

parish websites for one time users - as well as the 

link for ACH automatic electronic withdrawal from 

checking accounts. If you use the online donation, please be aware 

there is a small processing fee applied when using a credit card, so 

your full donation is not donated to the parish. Offering  

envelope drop boxes are available at the St. Benedict Parish Office 

(entrance) as well as Seven Dolors (slider door entrance).  

These are available for ALL Parishes to use, if you are in the area.  
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The Central MN Catholic, our Catholic Diocesan magazine, is provided to 

each home in our parish and is billed to the parish as part of our  

annual diocesan assessment.  If you would like to reimburse the parish 

for your subscription, please use the  envelope from your packet or a 

separate envelope marked: “Central MN Catholic”, and list your name.  

Make checks payable to the parish. The suggested annual subscription 

fee is $20.  This magazine is a valuable tool to keep abreast of what is  

happening in our Diocese.     
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Thank you to all the “helping hands and the list of 

angels” who helped with preserve the palms with 

cutting them down to crosses, making various 

decorative items that will allow all the parishioners 

to have a piece of the holy week tradition and 

palm from the current year to bring home, once we are allowed back 

into the church. THANK YOU SO MUCH!!  



To access the Harvest of Hope livestream each week, there are four  

options: 

Go to www.hohcatholic.org and click on either circled item in the 

screenshot. OR 

Go to www.youtube.com and type in ‘Harvest of Hope Mass’ and it will 

be the first and only thing to pop-up (smart TVS and mobile  

       devices also work). OR 

Go to https://www.youtube.com/c/ChurchofStBenedicthohcatholic 

    OR 

Download the ‘myParish App’ on your iPhone (Apple Store) or  

       Android (Google Play store) device free. This app will give you 

access to our livestream Mass and much more! 

Pope Francis is calling for a world day of prayer to end the  

coronavirus. 

Pope Francis calls on believers of all religions to pray together on 

May 14 to ask God to rid the world of the pandemic and asks that 

the vaccines to be made available to all infected persons. 

Pope Francis has endorsed the call to “the believers of all the    

religions to unite together spiritually on May 14 in a day of prayer 

and fasting, to implore God to help humanity overcome the         

coronavirus pandemic.”  

He also encouraged international cooperation to respond to the crisis, 

and emphasized the importance that scientific efforts to find a vaccine 

be put together in “a transparent and disinterested way” and that “the 

essential technologies be made universally available” so that every 

infected person may be able to receive the medical care needed.  

“Remember, May 14, all believers together, believers of the different 

traditions, to pray, to fast, and to do works of charity.”  

Anyone willing to check on our elderly neighbor? 

By a phone call, you can check if they need supplies, etc.   

Please let the parish  know if you are able to help participate in this 

phone tree service.  Thanks! 
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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

The month of May is approaching, a time when the People of God  

express with particular intensity their love and devotion for the Blessed 

Virgin Mary. It is traditional in this month to pray the Rosary at home 

within the family. The restrictions of the pandemic have made us come to 

appreciate all the more this “family” aspect, also from a spiritual point of 

view. 

For this reason, I want to encourage everyone to rediscover the beauty 

of praying the Rosary at home in the month of May. This can be done 

either as a group or individually; you can decide according to your own 

situations, making the most of both opportunities. The key to doing this 

is always simplicity, and it is easy also on the internet to find good  

models of prayers to follow.        

                                          -  Pope Francis  

O Mary, 

You shine continuously on our journey 

as a sign of salvation and hope. 

We entrust ourselves to you, Health of the Sick, 

who, at the foot of the cross, 

were united with Jesus’ suffering, 

and persevered in your faith. 

“Protectress of the Roman people”, 

you know our needs, 

and we know that you will provide, 

so that, as at Cana in Galilee, 

joy and celebration may return 

after this time of trial. 

Help us, Mother of Divine Love, 

to conform ourselves to the will of the Father 

and to do what Jesus tells us. 

For he took upon himself our suffering, 

and burdened himself with our sorrows 

to bring us, through the cross, 

to the joy of the Resurrection. 

Amen. 
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If you had a scheduled Mass Intention during this 

period of Mass cancellations, please know that the 

intention will be said privately by Father Edward, 

Father Greg, or Father Julius.  If this is not  

acceptable, please notify the Parish Office for 

other arrangements. 
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If anyone has any a brief update/photos on how they have been  

spending their “COVID” isolation or stay at home that they would like to 

share that has been creative or would be enjoyable for others to see… 

please send in to the parish offices… we are having a page on the 

albanyareacatholiccommunity.org website dedicated to these tributes to 

boost morale. Thanks.  



FAITH FORMATION 

First Communion and Confirmation dates to be  

rescheduled. Dates will be provided to families as soon as 

information is available.  

FORMED.ORG for the online learning, you just need to  

register for a login with your email. To do this, you need to select St. 

Martin Parish ( The Church of St. Martin) St. Martin, MN as your parish/

organization you belong. A link will be sent to your email account and 

you should be able to access into the content. If you have problems, 

please let me know.  

CHURCH DONATIONS 

To make a Sunday donation to the Church of St. Martin, 

please send your checks to:  

Church of St. Martin, P. O. Box 290,  

St. Martin, MN  56376 

 

 

ST MARTIN PARISH FESTIVAL 

SATURDAY, JUNE 27 

FAITH FORMATION 

First Communion will need to be rescheduled.   

Please watch for updates. 

 

PAINTING & REPAIR PROJECT 

Our repair/painting project is complete but we are still collecting  

donations toward this fund.  Any donations can be put in the weekly  

collection, dropped off at the office or sent in the mail.  Mark your  

envelope with “Painting.”  We have not yet reached our goal so any and 

all donations are appreciated.  The total received to date is $169,805. 

Thank You! 

 

CURRENT FUNERAL GROUP #2 

EMAIL UPDATES 

Parishioners of St. Anthony: Please send your e-mail address to  

St. Anthony @albanytel.com if you would like to receive any updates from 

the church via e-mail.  We have a small number of e-mail addresses from 

parishioners so if you would like to receive e-mails please send your 

address or call and leave a message on the answering machine.  

Thank you. 

 

CHURCH DONATIONS 

To make your weekly donation to the Church of St. Anthony, please mail 

your checks to:  

Church of St. Anthony, 24326 Trobec Street, Albany, MN  56307.   

Thank you! 

ST MARTIN FINANCIALS FOR THE WEEK ENDING MAY 5TH 
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Adult & Children                    $ 3,039.29  Easter $ 800.00 

Faith Formation $ 350.00     



Faith Formation 

Butter Braids:   

Butter Braids have been delivered. To schedule a time for 

pick-up, contact Jason Prigge.  

 

 

Youth Ministry 

DV/DD: 

 We continue to meet virtually every Wednesday (7:30 PM) until Bishop 

says we can meet again. Check your email, Facebook and Instagram for 

updates. Here is the link to join: minnstate.zoom.us/j/722557357    

Festival Planning 

Mark your calendars!! Our Parish Festival will take 

place on  Sunday, July 12th.  There will be a 10am 

Polka Mass featuring the Gene Ostendorf Band.   

Festival  letters have been mailed out.  Please 

return your completed letter to the Parish Office by Friday, May 15th. 

 

Parish Contributions 

Please continue contributing to our parish.   Your  

support is  need now more than ever before.  If you 

donate via envelope, feel free it drop in our secure 

dropbox near the parish office entrance, or donate 

online by making a custom donation:  

https://squareup.com/store/Harvest-of-hope.   

There is also the Electronic Giving option.  Withdrawals are made once a 

month for any amount that you are comfortable with offering.  Contact 

the Parish Office if you are interested in enrollment. 

Faith Formation 

Classes should have their online material.  If you have not 

received you r information, please contact Toni.. 

First Communion and Confirmation will be rescheduled. 

Dates will be provided to families as soon as information 

is available. 

 

Census Update 

We need to update all of our members in the parish census.  Please 

contact the parish office at rhonda.dingmann@hohcatholic.org  with 

your family mailing address, email address, phone numbers, and list of 

family members with dates of birth.  Also let us know if you use  

envelopes or direct deposit, if you are in a parish funeral group (which 

group).  If you don’t have an email, please call the parish office 

with your information.  

Adult Envelopes  $ 1,925.00 

 

Online Giving (website) $ 212.42 

Easter $ 25.00 Facility Updates $ 210.00 

Adult Envelope Giving (fiscal year-to-date) $ 153,607.85 Adult Envelope Giving NEEDED (fiscal year-to-date) $ 160,040.32 

ST BENEDICT FINANCIALS FOR THE WEEK ENDING MAY 5TH 

Seven Dolors Parish Bazaar 

Things are still going on behind the scenes for the raffle.  If anyone 

would like to donate toward the $2,000 grand raffle, please contact the 

parish office with your intention.  Thank you! 

CHAIRS FOR CHICKEN FRYING AND FRY BREAD STANDS 

We are looking for replacements for Chicken Frying and the Fry Bread 

Stand.   Please contact the parish office or the new festival chairs:  

Ron & Ami Ohmann; Roger & Ann Ohmann; or Jan & Ron Koopmeiners. 

 

Parish Cemetery 

If  you are out walking in the cemetery, we could use some help picking 

up some of the winter debris (branches, litter, etc..) There are garbage 

barrels located throughout the cemetery grounds. It’s a good place to 

keep the social distancing. Memorial Day is fast approaching and we 

would like to have the grounds prepared for the new floral memorials 

that will arrive. Thank you in advance for your help!!  

SEVEN DOLORS FINANCIALS FOR THE WEEK ENDING MAY 5TH 

Adult Envelopes $ 2,105.00 

 

On-Line Giving (website) $ 120.77 

Central MN Catholic $ 40.00 Building Expenses & Cemetery $ 45.00 

Adult Envelope Giving (fiscal year-to-date) $ 243,735.29 Adult Envelope Giving NEEDED (fiscal year-to-date) $ 260,129.03 

Easter $ 100.00 Electronic Giving (automatic withdrawl) $ 1,945.00 
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Need For Volunteers 

We are looking for volunteers who can assist with lawn care/outside environmental services. Looking for volunteers who are adult to retired, who are 

able to do physical labor (such as lawn mowing, trimming, etc.) Inquires can be sent to Kevin Shay, Fr. Edward or the parish office. Thank you!  

 

Bloodmobile 

Please mark your calendar: June 5

th

 from 12-6pm American Red Cross Bloodmobile will be at Seven Dolors.  

Sunday Eucharistic Adoration 

There will be Eucharistic Adoration on Sundays from 10:30am-5pm. 

Individuals wishing to participate in Eucharistic Adoration must sign up by 

by going to this link: 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0e44a5a72aa5ff2-eucharistic2  


